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October 6, 2023 

IT Board Report 

1. New Courts keycard reader upgrades are in progress. These hardware and software upgrades 
should be completed by October 18, 2023. 

2. IT reminds the Board there is no longer a network connection to the old jail. To bring the card 
readers at the old jail online (fully) and connect that building with our phone system, we will 
need to run a new fiber connection to the old jail and install a new network switch. These costs 
were not included in IT’s 2023-2024 budget request, as these costs will likely be paid for 
building improvement costs. 

3. Cybersecurity training is ongoing. We’re at  the point where the official training period has 
ended and staff who have not completed training are being reminded to complete training. 

4. IT continues to support the Karpel PbK court case management system upgrades in the 
State’s Attorney and Public Defender offices. The solution has been deployed and we’re 
assisting with any issues that crop up. 

5. IT is reconfiguring the Wi-Fi system in New Courts to make it faster and more secure. This 
project should be complete by the end of the month. 

6. Jonathan Henrikson is assisting our Full Court Enterprise vendor, JSI/Finvi, with some state 
required electronic filing integrations. This work should be completed October 7, 2023. 

7. I congratulate my staff member Justin Carr on reaching his six-month anniversary with the 
county. He has proved to be a valuable and dependable employee. 

8. We have other items on our to-do list, contact me with questions. 

Thank you. 
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IT Director 
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